Dear GlenLakers, There will be a MEMBERSHIP MEETING on June 10th at the Docksider Restaurant at 6pm. Cash bar and munchies at 6pm. and the meeting at 7pm.

HERBICIDE TREATMENT, WATER USE RESTRICTIONS. - The date for the Chemical treatment of the lake has changed and the treatment will now occur on June 6th. Sorry for the rescheduling. Please stay clear of the Milfoil beds at the Inlet, St. Mary's Bay, at the entrance to the Outlet Bay and Barber Bay. Just an FYI - Solitude is our Environmental Consultant. They help us with our Permitting Process with DEC, among other things. They also apply the herbicide. Aqualogic is our Diver Assisted Suction Harvesting firm ( DASH ). They hand pull the milfoil in areas deemed more efficient for hand pulling or where chemical treatment of herbicide is not allowed.

What can you do to help control invasive plants? (1) Stay outside the Milfoil warning buoys. Check you props when you dock your boat and remove any plant fragments and dispose away from the lake. (2) Pickup, makeup and hand pull unwanted plants from your own shoreline and dispose well away from the lake. (3) Don't use fertilizer near the lake. Nutrient loading from fertilizers and septic leaching are primary factors in spurring aquatic weed growth. There is a Town ordinance prohibiting fertilizer use within 50 feet of the lake. (4) Get your septic system pumped every other year. (5) Do not feed the waterfowl. Feeding them hurts the waterfowl and the lake. They are bad for the lake. Do not attract them.

PRACTICE SAFE BOATING - Inform yourself and your renters about boating safety, courtesy and lake rules. The Association has posted on its Website - <a href="www.glenlakeny.org">www.glenlakeny.org</a> ( we hope to amend the logo to reflect this shortly ) - the NYS Boaters guide with rules, regulations and proper watercraft behaviors. If you see illegal or dangerous behavior on the lake you can call the Warren County Sheriff at 518-743.2500. For your neighbors sake please remember how sound travels over water in our little neighborhood, especially at night!

MEMBERSHIP - If you haven't already, please send in your 2018 membership. Your membership is your voice on lake issues. Encourage others to join as well and if you know of new Glen Lake residents please inform the Association and we will provide the newcomers with a Welcome Packet about Glen Lake. Thank you for helping to keep Glen Lake healthy. If you have any questions please contact me at 518-791-6779. Respectfully, Paul McPhillips, GLPA President.